Joint Board of Directors HOA Meeting
LV1 and LV2

March 27, 2022
Opening
The Joint Board of Directors Meeting was called to order at 4:00 p.m. by LV1 President Camilla Sullivan.  The members were led in the Pledge of Allegiance by President Sullivan.
Present
LV1 – President Camilla Sullivan, Director Mark French, and Secretary Connie Hinton.  Treasurer Carol Timko participated via telephone.  Director Russell Hawkins was absent.
LV2 – President Beth Nixon, Vice President Mike Roussel, Director Debbie Brackett, and Secretary Tammy Neal.  Treasurer Jim Calandra was absent.
Minutes
No minutes were available from the September 26 and November 21 meetings.  As such, they will be presented for approval at the May meeting.

Treasurer’s Reports

The Treasurer’s reports for both LV1 and LV2 (copies on file) were read in summary and approved as presented.  Both Boards are requesting membership renewals at this time, and encouraging new residents to join as well.
Secretary’s Note:  This item was discussed later in the meeting but has been moved here for continuity.
A new Registered Agent (RA) was required for each Association due to the recent retirement of the current RA.  Both Boards had met, discussed the duties of receiving secure mail for the corporations, and the options available.  As a matter of record, a motion was made and seconded to appoint LV1 Treasurer Carol Timko as the Registered Agent for each Board respectively; the motion passed by acclamation.

Old Business
President Sullivan spoke about the following items:

· There was discussion regarding covers over the pickleball bleachers.
· Several lift stations will be changed and upgraded over the next year.
· The carpet for the mini-golf area will be changed.

· Cameras around the pool and tiki bar area have been replaced.

· Fertilizer has been sprayed around trees in the common areas.

· The Activities Director position is open if anyone is interested.

· There is a new Courtesy Patrol gentleman to help with security patrol; we need someone on Saturdays.
· Additional suitable home colors (for repainting) are being considered and will be available on line.

· New homes are coming in; they take approximately 100 days to come in, get set up and be ‘livable’.

· Four-sided inspections are continuing.

· Please remember that overnight parking on the street is prohibited, and you could be towed if in violation.
· A new mower has been purchased.
New Business
Questions and comments from the audience included:

· The mini-golf carpet is delayed due to the delay in getting the carpet.

· There was a question regarding the unsightly home on Lamplighter Drive and the delay in handling this; it has been referred to Cal-Am’s legal department.
· There are different rules and regulations for manufactured homes that the HOA should be aware of; as members, the Federal of Manufactured Homeowners does keep us abreast of current and upcoming changes, and anyone is welcome to join.

· There was a lot of discussion about how to become a member, why information is not put in the newsletter, and why new home sales people do not mention the homeowners’ associations.  The majority of those who have not renewed no longer live here.  Anyone can help promote membership and there were many suggestions including reinstating a ‘welcome wagon’ for new residents.  It seems the office is reluctant to give a listing out so that we can contact them to join.  The Boards have asked for the HOA applications to be put in with the newsletter but that has not happened; we will ask again about possibly putting an article in promoting membership.
· There needs to be more parking, including for golf carts, for the activities.

· There were complaints and discussion about speeding in the park.
Meeting adjourned at 5:07 p.m.
